
 

 
 

 

  

STAKEHOLDER ANNOUNCEMENT 

USDA Seeks Applications to Improve Water and Waste Treatment for Rural 

People Living in Manufactured Homes 

WASHINGTON, Oct. 18, 2022 – U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Rural Development Under 

Secretary Xochitl Torres Small today announced that the department is accepting applications for grants to help 

improve water treatment and waste disposal systems for rural people living in manufactured homes by 

providing technical assistance and training. 

The applications are being accepted under the Water and Waste Disposal Technical Assistance and Training 

Grants program. This program is one of the many ways USDA promotes a healthy community and environment 

with funding that makes sure people, children and families have clean water and safe sewer systems that prevent 

runoff and pollution. 

This program is designed to help qualified, private nonprofit organizations provide technical assistance and 
training to benefit people living in manufactured homes. It will help identify and evaluate solutions to water and 
waste problems, while helping communities prepare applications for water and waste disposal loans and grants. 
It also aims to improve the management, operation, maintenance and sustainability of water and waste facilities 
serving manufactured homes in rural areas and address contamination of drinking and surface water supplies. 

The funding being announced today sets aside $1 million for applications that support improved sustainability 
of water and waste services related to manufactured homes. 

All information on applying is available in the application guide on the program webpage. Applications must be 
submitted through Grants.gov by 11:59 p.m. ET on Nov. 13, 2022. 

USDA is offering priority points to projects that advance key priorities under the Biden-Harris Administration 
to help communities create more and better market opportunities, advance equity and combat climate change. 
These extra points will increase the likelihood of funding. For more information, visit 
https://www.rd.usda.gov/priority-points.  

Additional information is available on Grants.gov.  

If you’d like to subscribe to USDA Rural Development updates, visit our GovDelivery subscriber page. 
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